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 December 27, 2012 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies  
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Updates Regarding Oregon and Indiana 
 
Oregon 

The Motor Carrier Transportation Division of the Oregon Department of Transportation 
is requesting that each jurisdiction delay enforcement of registration through           
March 15, 2013 for Oregon apportioned trucks and buses with 2012 expiration stickers 
displayed on their Oregon DOT plates.    
 
If you have any questions, please call Laurie Hall at (503)378-2082. 
 
Indiana 

Indiana’s cab cards and 45-Day Temporary Permit have been redesigned to include a 
barcode, a phone number for Indiana’s Voice Response Unit, and an enforcement 
control number.  The bar code contains information regarding the motor carrier 
responsible for safety and the weights for each jurisdiction the carrier is registered with. 
The cab card for trailers includes the Voice Response Unit phone number and an 
enforcement control number, but does not include a barcode or the motor carrier 
responsible for safety.  Samples of the redesigned cab cards are attached. 
 
There will be a mix of valid cab cards in the previous format and in the new format 
while the new format is phased in.  Because Indiana uses a staggered registration 
process for apportioned vehicles, please delay enforcement of registration through 
December 31, 2013 for valid cab cards that do not have the new design with the bar 
code. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Indiana’s Motor Carrier Services Division at 
(317) 615-7257. 



Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol 
enforcement.  Thank you. 
               Barbara J. Fiala 
               Commissioner 
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